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NOTICE – The next meeting of the BR RC Club will be Tuesday, Nov 7th at the Greenwell Springs Road Library at 7:00 PM


President Bob McMillan called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.


Bob asked the Secretary to read the minutes from our September meeting.  They were read and approved by all members present.


Bob then asked the Treasurer for a financial report.  All members present approved it.


Blackie was asked for a field committee report.  He said that there were fire ants on the runway and in the pilot’s box area and asked for approval of $250 to treat the field.  His request was approved.


Safety – No accidents to report.  Remember to inspect your plane before each flight.


Announcement:  Pat Beard advised that New Iberia had a glider contest scheduled for October 21.  45 seconds of power and a maximum glide.

OLD BUSINESS


Field access – The contractor is still working on it.  It looks like they are going to put a turnaround at the next driveway west of ours.  It should be much easier to get to the field shortly.


Charlie still has several gallons of fuel available.


Vic still has club caps for sale.


George commented on his Fun scale event scheduled for next Saturday.  He said that he had plans for a work party on Friday evening to take care of the last minute things.  He solicited volunteers and bribed them with sausage poboys.


A motion was made to order a load of limestone for use on the road.  All members present approved it.


Nomination of officers for next year.  Vic will head the nomination committee and we will accept nominations from the floor at our November meeting.


Richard Mason moved that we increase the pay for the field committee to $200 per year plus waive their club dues and pay their AMA dues.  He wanted to pay the committee members in advance.  The majority of the members present approved the motion.


We had a lot of discussion about the condition of the lawn mowers and the tractor.  Some people want to sell everything except the new mower and some want to rebuild and keep what we have.  Karl volunteered to look at this equipment and advise what was needed to put it in good condition.  He said that it was far cheaper to overhaul them than it was to replace them.  He also offered to maintain the field equipment if we waived his dues for the year.


The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.
















